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TOWN OF TUFTONBORO  
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

240 MIDDLE ROAD, P.O. BOX 98 
CENTER TUFTONBORO, NH 03816 

Telephone: (603) 569-4539 Fax: (603) 569-4328 
www.tuftonboro.org 

 
Selectmen’s Meeting              Monday, April 11, 2016 
9:00 am - Town Offices 

 
 

MINUTES 
 

Present: Chairman Carolyn Sundquist, Selectman Bill Marcussen, Selectman Lloyd Wood, and 
Administrative Secretary Karen Koch  
 
Chairman Sundquist called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and proceeded with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of 4/4/16 with corrections, 
seconded by Selectman Wood.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Christie Sarles and Jack Parsons were not present to share their Library and Building Department 
updates.  Librarian Sarles provided financial information in her absence. 
 
Jim Bean gave a Highway Department update.  He reviewed the activities that the Highway Department 
has been conducting, including the start of road paving projects.  The Selectmen and Mr. Bean 
scheduled a drive around for April 15, 2016 at 10 am.  Chairman Sundquist asked for an update 
regarding the list of Red Listed Bridges that seem to be sitting in same spot since October 2014.   Mr. 
Bean confirmed that the cost analysis came through.  He will follow up for more information.  Selectman 
Wood asked about the void on Sodom Road Bridge.  Mr. Bean confirmed that they filled a pot hole/sink 
hole and will confirm that this is all that is required.  Selectman Marcussen asked that the road 
maintenance schedule that Mr. Bean presented to CIP in the past be updated.  It was decided that this 
will be reviewed during the drive around on Friday.  There was discussion about the state mileage 
paperwork.  Selectman Wood suggested setting up a meeting with the University of New Hampshire to 
do an inventory of roads.  Mr. Bean was agreeable.   
 
Clay Gallagher gave a Transfer Station Department Update.  He spoke of the Dore property (4 Old 
Woods Road) cleanup. He shared pictures of the property, its outbuildings, etc.  The jail is able to send 
workers with supervision to do the cleanup but Mr. Gallagher thinks it’s best to hire a company instead 
due to liability issues.  The Selectmen will review the property with Jim Bean on Friday.  
 
Mr. Gallagher reviewed Revenue and Expense information for the Transfer Station.  He noted that there 
is more C/D than last year.  Revenue for commodities will be down again this year.  He also shared 
information regarding equipment repairs. 
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve a report of the Great Meadow Conservation property 
for the Land Trust Accreditation Commission accreditation process, seconded by Selectman Wood.  Vote 
unanimous.   
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve a Gravel Tax Levy for Map 16-2-19, seconded by 
Selectman Wood.  Vote unanimous.   
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The Selectmen signed the Discretionary Preservation Easement Deed for Map 55-2-18.  The easement 
application was approved at their previous meeting. 
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve the Yield Tax Levy for Maps 57-2-7 and 57-2-10, 
seconded by Selectman Wood.  Vote unanimous.   
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve an Intent to Cut for Map 41-3-14, seconded by 
Selectman Wood.  Vote unanimous.   
 
Chairman Sundquist made a motion to approve the NH DRA MS-60A for signature, seconded by 
Selectman Wood.  Vote unanimous.   
 
The Selectmen discussed the Pier 19 Crosswalk project.  Chairman Sundquist reviewed an email from 
Tom Hall stating that he believes that what he sent covers the required points stated by the DOT.  The 
email also lists the items that his organization would be willing to provide funding for, as well as their 
requests of the Town.  The Selectmen agreed that they would rather meet with him in person to discuss 
the details of the project. Chairman Sundquist will work with Mr. Hall to arrange a time when they can 
all meet.  
 
The Selectmen reviewed a memo from Karen Koch in regards to Town Building Fuel Pricing.  She will 
obtain formal quotes for each fuel type for the 2016/2017 season. 
 
The Selectmen reviewed a Town Buildings maintenance list from 2009.  Selectman Marcussen will work 
with Jack Parsons to update this list.   
 
Chairman Sundquist shared that she attended a Parks and Recreation meeting last Thursday.  They 
worked on rewording the beach signs.  A revised template will be reviewed before sending to the sign 
maker.  They talked about planting and gardening at the triangle on County Road and Ledge Hill Road, 
cleaning up the butterfly garden at the school and the flag pole at 19 Mile Bay needing to be 
straightened.  The Summer Program Kick off was announced as June 25, 2016.  The group also discussed 
some master plan work. 
 
Chairman Sundquist stated that the issue of Great Meadows not being separated from the Town Garage 
will be fixed and put back on the list of town owned properties. 
 
Chairman Sundquist reviewed a letter from the NH Department of Revenue Administration stating that 
they completed their review of the Town’s 2015 Assessment.  Tuftonboro met all of the standards as 
recommended by the Assessing Standards Board and is seen as an excellent example for other 
communities to follow. 
 
Chairman Sundquist reviewed a completed State of NH Board of Tax and Appeals Notice to All Tax 
Collectors that confirmed that Tuftonboro’s final tax bills for 2015 were sent on November 30, 2015. 
 
A memo from Chief Shagoury regarding Office and Garage Cleanup was also reviewed. The Police 
Department cleanup is anticipated to be completed by the September 26, 2016 Selectmen’s meeting. 
  
Other information that was reviewed was a Wetlands Permit Application for Map 46-3-8; Wetland 
Permit Application for Map 63-1-4; Email from the Carroll County Registry of Deeds stating that access 
to documents is now available online; Conservation Commission Draft Minutes of 3-28-16; Cemetery 
Trustees Draft Minutes of 4-5-16; PA-34 for Map 2-3-4; an email request from Mr. Eric Roseen 
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requesting the schedule and terms for the sale of the town properties; A Laconia Daily Sun article 
entitled “Stewart’s Ambulance Service sold, but poised for growth”; and other miscellaneous 
informational items. 
 
Chairman Sundquist shared that she received a list from Tax Collector, Jackie Rollins, of 21 potential 
properties to be tax deeded.  
 
Chairman Sundquist confirmed that the 17 Beachwood Drive property was taken by the Town on May 
20, 2013.  She feels that it should be put on our list of properties for sale as it’s coming to our third year 
anniversary.  She asked that Karen Koch send this property information to the Conservation Committee 
and Planning Board for their consideration. 
 
Chairman Sundquist reviewed a news release regarding the Northern Borders Regional Commission 
Grant Program Information Session on April 21, 2016 from 2-4pm at Great Hall in Wolfeboro. 
 
Selectman Marcussen shared that the Planning Board met last Thursday.  He shared that they approved 
a one year extension on the subdivision permit for the Shaw View subdivision and spoke of the details 
involved in the project. The Planning Board also spoke of town owned properties.  They would like to 
see that the abutters have the right to buy at the highest bid price.   
 
Selectman Marcussen also shared that the Milfoil Committee meets tomorrow morning for the first time 
this season.  
 
Selectman Marcussen added that he will be attending the Town Officials workshop. 
 
Selectman Wood asked if the Parks and Recreation Department is advertising, as other towns are at this 
time, for lifeguards.  Chairman Sundquist responded that they have it well under control. 
 
Selectman Wood has spoken with Bill Stockman.  The Garden is tentatively prepped to be ready by the 
second week in May. 
 
The Selectmen agreed to send a thank you letter to Robert Murray, as he will be completing 19 years as 
a member of the Zoning Board, 15 years as chairman.   
 
Sue Weeks asked if the Selectmen’s walk around with Jim Bean, with exclusion of the public, is a 
violation of RSA 91-A. Chairman Sundquist asked that Karen Koch check with the NH Municipal 
Association regarding this. 
 
Ms. Weeks also handed out her concerns of town road maintenance issues, with pictures.  The 
Selectmen will review these points with Mr. Bean.  
 
At approximately 10:15 am, Chairman Sundquist made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Selectman 
Marcussen.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Karen Koch 
Administrative Secretary 
 




















